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Dear parents and carers, 

I hope this message finds you and your family well during these times. 

I am delighted to announce that we have appointed Ms Andrea Rosewell as the Headteacher of 

Braintcroft E-ACT Primary Academy with immediate effect. Having served as Deputy Headteacher 

since 2019 and taking on the role as the Acting Headteacher over the past year, Ms Rosewell will be 

a very familiar face to all our pupils and families at the academy. 

Ms Rosewell began her career at Braintcroft in 2018 as an Assistant Principal and Year 6 teacher. 

Prior to that, she has years of experience in senior leadership and teaching roles across a range of 

schools in London, gaining invaluable expertise in schools and communities very similar to ours here 

in Neasden.  

Ms Rosewell is particularly passionate about community cohesion and personal development, and is 

of the firm belief that every child, no matter their starting point in life, can succeed. We are 

delighted with Ms Rosewell’s appointment, and we are sure you will join us in welcoming her to this 

new role. 

I am also pleased to let you know that Miss Rhian Huxtable has been appointed as a Deputy 

Headteacher. Miss Huxtable has been a member of E-ACT staff since 2018, and has worked at 

Braintcroft as a lead practitioner in the past. She has been the Deputy Headteacher at Chalfont 

Valley E-ACT Academy since July 2019 and is excited for this new challenge.  

We have every confidence that our pupils’ achievements will continue to improve under Ms 

Rosewell’s leadership. Please note that Ms Rosewell will start her new position immediately and will 

be working closely with Miss Huxtable who will initially be working at Braintcroft 3 days a week, as 

part of her transition before being full time after Easter. 

In the meantime, I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your continued support as we 

aim to provide all our pupils with the quality of education they deserve. 

Should you have any questions, please contact the academy in the usual way. 

Yours faithfully, 

Sarah Flannigan 

Regional Education Director – South  
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